January 15, 1929.

brigadier General James F. McKinley, The Adjutant General's Office, Wasnington, D. C.

Dear Sir:

Owing to unforeseen circumstances I am compelled to postpone my visit to Washington during the week following January 18 and so will be unable at that time to take advantage of your kind offer to examine certain records in your office. I greatly appreciate your kindess in the master and hope to be in Washington sometime this Spring at which time I trust I shall see you.

Yours very cordially,

W. S. CAMPBELL.